
Municipal Water Extension Policy

The Village of Elm Grove has established for the benefit of its residents and businesses a relationship 

with the City of Brookfield that has created an extension of water service to the Village.  This water 

service is intended to be funded by those requesting service through the establishment of connection 

fees on a project by project basis.  These fees will be established to cover the cost of extended 

watermain to the properties requesting service and such payments are due 30 days after connection.  

All water service and maintenance is provided by the City of Brookfield at the PSC established rates for 

service.  Once all watermains are constructed and approved they are then turned over to the City of 

Brookfield. 

The Village currently has water service in the below identified area with the identified areas adjacent 

being available for possible extensions. 

(insert map here)

Any requests for the extension of municipal water should be made to the Village Manager in writing for 

a concept level review by staff, at no cost, and then will be reviewed by the Public Works/Utilities 

committee for the appropriateness of the request. 

All requests for a concept level review will be judged by the following criteria:

1. Being contiguous or near contiguous to existing service areas

2. Viability of construction

3. Level of preliminary interest is at least -%

4. Economic viability of the Village to construct

In the event the committee feels that conceptual review meets the criteria a more thorough review 

would be performed.  This review would include:

1. More detailed review of the viability of construction

2. Engagement of the Village Engineer to review costs and design

3. Economic Viability to construct

4. Level of participation sufficient to fund project




